
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Issue No 13         Friday 10 December 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers  
 

Today King Edward VI school raised £418.44 

for Save the Children!  

 
We have all been through so many ups and 
downs and battled so many uncertainties, big 
and small, this year as well as last.  So, this 
Christmas Jumper Day, pop on your Christmas 
jumper, grab a mince pie, and enjoy some words 
of hope and songs of joy!  
 

 
 
Join Save the Children tonight (Friday 10 
December) from 7-8pm for their own virtual carol 
celebration. Register for free here. Save the 
Children want to say thank you for our continued 
support. Students are helping other children get 
the food, healthcare and education they need to 
see the wonder in the world. 
 
Here are some ‘Jolly’ Jumpers to inspire you: 

 

 
 

 
 
Storehouse Collection 
The bags under the tree in these photos are part 
of our collection for Storehouse.  Please keep the 
donations coming for this, the deadline is on 
Monday and we will be delivering to them next 
week. 
 
 
 

 
Thought for the Week 

“He who has not Christmas in his heart will 
never find it under the tree.”  

 Roy L. Smith 

 
 
 

 
Last Day of Term Arrangements Friday 17 
December 2021 – Panto Time 
Next Friday, the school day will be normal for all 
students in Years 7–10.  As a special treat for 
Year 11, they will be attending the Year 11/Staff 
Panto during Session 3.  We want to use this as 
an opportunity to raise money for the 2022 Year 
11 Prom, therefore we ask that students make a 
minimum donation of £1 on the door to watch 
several staff humiliate themselves in front of a 
live Year 11 audience!  The show will be 
recorded and watched back by the rest of the 
school in Session 4. 

 
 

https://savethechildren-org-uk.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUtceyuqD0tHdwycP3Uw-95hOotrExyF0ca


 
   

 
 
  

Face Masks 
As mentioned in last week’s bulletin please 
remember to provide your child with a face 
covering (and spares in case of loss or damage) 
to wear in school every day.  We can supply 
masks in an emergency but cannot continue to 
provide them in the large quantities that we have 
been in recent weeks.   A charge will be made for 
masks from next week. 
 
Year 11 Trial Exams 
We are now at the end of the two weeks of trial 
exams. Due to the high number of absences, and 
the importance of giving as many students as 
possible the opportunity to sit their exams, we 
have scheduled in two additional days next week 
to give students who have missed English 

Language, Literature, Maths, Science and some 
option subjects the opportunity to sit them before 
the end of term. Where students have their 
Art/Textiles or Photography exams next week, 
these will remain as scheduled. 
 
These exams will take place in the Foundation 
Room on Monday 13 December 2021 in sessions 
2, 3 and 4, and Wednesday 15 December 2021 
in session 2, 3 and 4. 

 
Individual timetables were given out in tutor time 

this morning (or emailed home). If your 
son/daughter has not received a timetable and is 
expecting one, please ask them to come to the 
Exams office.  
 
Any subjects that we are unable to reschedule 
will be scheduled into class time next term. 
Should you have any questions please email 
Caroline Blyth, Examinations Officer  clb@king-
ed.suffolk.sch.uk 
 
We value your opinion, this is your last 
chance to complete our surveys for both 
parents and students.  Please take a moment 
to complete it and ask your child/ren to as 
well. 

Parent/Carer survey: 
https://forms.office.com/r/Z568LwJCiq 

 
 

 
Student survey: 

https://forms.office.com/r/JrNZaX6rWU 

 
 
Always a King Edward VI Student 
With a school history as long as ours, once a 
King Edward’s student, always a King Edward’s 
student.  We always tell our school leavers that if 
they ever need our help or support in the future, 
we are here for them.   

 
We are working with the Old Burians Association 
(our Alumni network organisation) to raise 
awareness of the work they do for students (and 
parents) and build a strong network in the future.  
Here are some of the ways the Old Burians 
Association have helped ex-students: 
Stories from some of our Award winners - Old 
Burians Association 
 
Bowling Event at Bury Bowl 

On Monday after 
school Mrs 
Leppard took 
five of our SEND 
students to a 
Youth Sport 
Trust inclusive 
bowling event. 
The students 
were competing 
against five other 
local schools 
and did an 

excellent job in representing the school. They 
were given two free games and all improved on 
their scores for the second game. 
 
Activities for students entitled to Free School 
Meals 
The Christmas holidays are just around the 
corner and Abbeycroft Leisure and Explore 
Outdoor have been working with West Suffolk 
Council to offer lots of exciting FREE events and 
activities open to children and families entitled to 
Free School Meals.  Details can be found here 
and include Park Cooking Days and Adventure 
Days. 

mailto:clb@king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk
mailto:clb@king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FZ568LwJCiq&data=04%7C01%7Ctk%40king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk%7Cac5c556b83a8412e75bd08d9b0692d11%7C2338a872cb8b49ce84979c852712c7b0%7C0%7C0%7C637734788041545674%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=vVew6cJH3i3G1Z8pFdysyhnVyE12RKLGdh9RlNUKKzg%3D&reserved=0
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Christmas Holidays Homework 
As part of our reading for pleasure focus, the 
whole of KS3 will be set homework over 
Christmas to create a reading river. This is a 
creative response (in any form you like) to 
document books that have had a positive impact 
on you in your life. Please see some examples 
below: 
  

  
 

 

 
 

  

 
 
Creative responses will be displayed in 
Reception as part of our celebration of reading 
and its influence on us. You could even create a 
reading river with your child as a model of how 
and why reading can have such an influence on 
us. 
 
Safeguarding 
Online safety continues to be an ongoing 
concern and we are aware that young people can 
be contacted online by adults who to try to 
manipulate, groom and exploit them.  

 
The Gurls Out Loud web page has some facts 
and advice which we have shared with our staff 
as it could be useful for in-class discussions. We 
would encourage all parents to have a look at the 
Gurls out Loud website to read their advice and 
to strike up conversations at home as a result. 

 
    

 

 
Beverley Tucker Tom Grey 
Co-Headteacher Co-Headteacher 

 
 

 
 

Reluctant Reader Tip 3: If your child is ready, you might select a ‘grittier’ book, then verbally hum-and-haw 
about whether or not they are old enough to read the book. Tell them maybe they should wait six months as 
‘there is some language and some blood’. Pretty soon they will be begging you for the book, and you can 
eventually give in, saying ‘since you are now in Year …, I guess it is okay’. Charlie Higson’s Enemy series is a 
gritty series written for teens, as is Zom-B by Darren Shan. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
All past issues of this Bulletin are available on our website.  

 

https://gurlsoutloud.com/
https://www.king-ed.suffolk.sch.uk/parents/parent-bulletin/


 
   

 
 
  

Book Advent Calendar   
Days 4, 5, 6, 7 & 8 

 

 

 



 
   

 
 
  

 

 
 

 


